ALARM! ALARM! ALARM!

We have never been so low in the number of donors sustaining our mission since we first finished raising support to do full time evangelistic support for Cru (formerly, Campus Crusade for Christ) in 1985, and then for New Fire for Christ, which we founded.

There are two things you should know:

- 1. We have 62 givers. This is the smallest number our international evangelistic ministry has had in nearly 40 years!
- 2. These 62 givers (including ourselves) are covering the cost of a ministry to many tens of thousands of people in ten nations around the world. This includes 125,000 people we disciple in just one country Kenya.

This is like an elephant standing on a volleyball. The elephant is the ministry, and the volleyball is the financial support for the ministry. 62 people!

There are 2 conclusions:

- 1. Thank you to the 61 of you (plus us) who give (and those who have given before). You are like a spring of water in the desert. Your giving is deeply, deeply appreciated. It has resulted in millions hearing the gospel and many tens of thousands becoming disciples of Christ.
- 2. It would be comparable to saying that your support has fully supported hundreds of churches. We are grateful!

For those who are not giving, thank you for praying for our ministry – that by itself is a great gift. But we need a revival of giving! Will you become a financial partner, giving \$50, \$100, or \$200 a month to support New Fire for Christ? Will you stop and ask God what He would have you do, right now? Please send back your reply with the enclosed card and envelope. We look forward to hearing from you!

Yours in Christ,

Dr. & Mrs. Bob Boyd, Jr. President and Founders

Bol & Mellory

New Fire for Christ, 2020